
1 | P a g e

Minutes of the 
Sierra Sage Regional Service Committee Meeting 

July 10, 2016 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jimmy at 11:34 AM with the Serenity 
Prayer at Best Western Station House Inn, 901 Park Ave., South Lake Tahoe, CA, 
96150. The 12 Concepts were read by Mac and the 12 Traditions were read by Dylan. 

POSITION NAME P OR A POSITION NAME 
P OR 

A 

Chairman Jimmy G. P PI/PR Walter S. P 

Vice Chair Karen R. P BLAW RCM1 Katherine M. A 

Secretary Blanca G. P BLAW RCM 2 Andrew A. P 

Treasurer Rick O. P 

BLAW 
Alternate RCM 1 Timber G. P 

Alt Treasurer Vacant V GOVA RCM1 Ami B. P 

RSO Rep Mike S. P GOVA RCM2 Stephanie E. P 

Convention Chair Mac M. P RNA RCM1 Abbey B. A 

Regional Delegate James C. P RNA RCM2 Vacant V 

Delegate Alt Dave B. P CANA RCM1 Dave S. P 

Gratitude Chair Buddy J. A CANA RCM2 Misty S. P 

H & I Sheryl M. P NLT RCM1 Blanca G. P 

Literature Review Vacant V NLT RCM2 Bobby C. A 

Outreach Dylan C. P SLT RCM1 Mark M. A 

WEB Walter S. P 

Visitors: Rachel 

1. Motion to approve minutes
a) May 15, 2016 minutes – James motioned to approve the minutes for May 15,

2016, seconded by Walter. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Birthdays- 
a) Mike S., 10 years

3. Chair-Jimmy G.
a) Nothing to report.

4. Vice Chair-Karen R.
a) Nothing to report.

5. Secretary-Blanca G.
a) SSRSC contact list, see attached.

6. Treasurer-Rick O.
a) Report presented, see is attached.

7. RSO-Mike S.
a) Report presented, see is attached.
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8. Convention Chair-Mac M.
a) Mac stated the balance in the convention account is $6,872.06. So far $6,500 

has been paid to the Grand Sierra Resort and the contract for the 2017 
convention has been signed. All the speakers have been picked and the flights 
are booked and paid for. Arts and graphics resigned over the new pet policy at 
the GSR. There are members who are stepping up to take care of our arts and 
graphics. The next meeting is on July 24th at the Round Table Pizza on 4th 
and Vine in Reno at 2:00 PM.

9. Regional Delegate-James C.
a) Report presented, see attached.

10.  Alternate Delegate- Dave B.
a) Report included with Regional Delegate report.

11.  Gratitude Chair- Buddy J., Absent
a) The Gratitude dinner will be held on November 19, 2016 at Fuji Park in Carson 

City, NV.

12.  H&I-Sheryl
a) Report presented, see attached.

13.  Literature Review-Vacant

14.  Outreach-Dylan C.
a) Dylan stated he will be visiting Yerington with James.

15.  WEB-Walter S.
a) Walter stated the new meeting list form went online and we received the new 

schedules. There were a few mistakes but they have been corrected. Speaker 
tapes went online. In the month that the website has been live, there have 
been many malicious attacks and some spammers. We average about 150 
visitors per day. As of this morning there has been 8 views on the calendar, 3 
people visited the meeting locator, 3 views for the Mountain High Campout, 2 
views for the convention, and 1 inquiry on the next BLAW ASC. Top searches 
were for Spanish speaking meetings in BLAW, NA Carson, and NA Reno. 
Walter stated he received 6-7 new meeting requests which include South Lake 
Tahoe and Yerington. We are beginning to run out of room on the schedule. 
We need to get an accurate update of active meetings. Susanville has several 
meetings that seem to not be active. If the meetings that are not active can be 
removed, it not only helps clean up the schedule but also helps the addict who 
is still suffering find a meeting. Susanville has been contacted several times 
regarding this issue.
James stated he will call the contact in Susanville so he can provide an 
updated meeting schedule.
Walter stated that any member can add themselves to the email list of any 
area through the website. Areas can also add their minutes to the website by 
submitting them through the website; PDF versions work best. Walter stated 
he will convert documents that are not in PDF format into PDF format.

16.  PI/PR-Vacant 
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17. Area Reports

17.2 CANA –
a) Report presented, see attached.

17.3 GOVA – 
a) Report presented, see attached.

17.4 RNA – Absent. They are having their annual camp out. 

17.5 NLT–  
a) Blanca stated all is going well and Serenity at the River is coming up on

July 16, 12-4PM at Truckee River Regional Park.

17.6 SLT – 
a) Mike stated their elections that were supposed to be held in June were

postponed until July’s ASC meeting because not many members showed
up for June’s meeting. The Mountain High Campout will be held August
5th-7th. There is fund raiser by the Unity Sisters on Friday, August 12th,
called A Night of Comedy. It will be held at the American Legion Hall.
Presale tickets are $15 and $25 at the door. There are only 100 tickets
available.

17.1 BLAW – 
a) Andrew stated the area held elections. Rachel is the new Chair, Ray is the

new Vice Chair, and Timber is the new Alternate RCM1. The 4th of July 
event at Whitaker Park went well. The meetings seem to be going well 
except for one meetings who has all positions open. H&I is going well, a 
lot of positions are full. Sheryl asked if the Alano Friday night meeting is 
the meeting missing trusted servants. Rick stated that the Alano, Friday 
night meetings was moved. Walter confirmed the meeting had been 
moved to Lakeside Dr. and he he also removed the young people’s 
meeting from the schedule.

 7th Tradition was collected for a total of $21.00.

18. Old Business
a) Nominations and Elections:

• Chair: Jimmy G. - Passed unanimously.

• Vice Chair: Karen R. - Passed unanimously.

• Secretary: Katherine M. - Election pending.

• Treasurer: Rick Oppio. - Passed unanimously.

• Outreach: Dylan C. - Passed unanimously.

• PR/PI: Walter S. - Passed unanimously.

19. New Business
a) Behind the Walls Subcommittee - Sheryl M. requested that the Behind the

Walls Subcommittee become a direct subcommittee of SSRSC and/or have
the accounting separate from H&I. Sheryl motioned to divide the Behind the
Walls Sponsorship Program from H&I and become a direct subcommittee of
SSRSC, and to have separate accounting from H&I. Motion was seconded by
James. Passed unanimously.

b) Spanish speaking meetings - Walter stated that Spanish meetings in the
BLAW area are highly searched for on the website. Karen stated it is important
to have Spanish meetings to carry the message to the still suffering addict.
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Misty stated there is a Spanish meeting in Carson City. They do not go to 
ASC because they are intimidated by the fact they don’t speak English.  
Sheryl stated there is a small meeting of Spanish speaking recovering addicts 
in Woodside but they don’t speak English either and they are not always 
there. Sheryl proposed that Blanca and she attend the meeting to see if they 
can talk to them.  
Misty stated she is willing to also find someone that can translate and see if 
they can help with the group in Carson City.   
Dylan stated he will contact a friend of his in the BLAW area who is bilingual 
to find out if she is interested in helping. 
Karen stated a meeting should be started to just get the ball rolling. All we 
need is one dedicated person who can speak Spanish.  
Dave stated if we can put a name and a telephone number on the website of 
someone who speaks Spanish, so at least the Spanish speaking addicts can 
talk to another Spanish speaking addict, is a good start.   
Blanca stated she is willing to be added to the website as a Spanish speaking 
contact to help direct addicts to the Carson City Spanish meetings and/or 
serve as someone to talk to if the addict is in need. We can also tell them we 
have a lot of literature available. 
Ami stated that she attended the WSC Learning Days and one of the biggest 
focuses was diversity. Amy stated she is willing to put a report together on 
what the protocol is; how we can get people to help with outreach and help us 
to find ways to put diverse meetings together. Ami stated she will contact 
Blanca for help.     

Next meeting – Saturday, September 10, 2016 at The Neighborhood Church, 
315 E. South St, Bishop, CA 93514.  
Bishop will also be having their 5th Annual NA Unity BBQ and Campfire 
Meeting, 5-8:30PM, Izaak Walton Park, 3600 W. Line St, Bishop. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 PM 

Blanca, Secretary 
8/1/2016 






































